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Introduction

• Performance	review	and	assessment	(PRA)	(aka	performance	
appraisal)	is	a	controversial	practice	in	public	healthcare	
organizations

• PRA	is	an	arena	where	conflict	arises	between	deontological	
canons	of	medical	profession	and	managerial	accountability

• RQs:	How	do	physician	executives	(aka	doctor	managers)	
understand	PRA?	Do	their	attitudes	towards	PRA	change	over	
time?
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attitudes	(if	we	assume	that	attitudes	affect	behavior)

• Yes,	people	change	their	attitudes	because	they	change	their	
behavior	(if	we	assume	that	people	seek	consistency	between	
attitude	and	conduct)

• Well,	maybe	no,	because	people	may	behave	as	required	or	
expected	while	they	hold	reservations	about	what	they	are	
required	or	expected	to	do



Method

Mixed	method	longitudinal	study

• Participant	observation	of	PRA	interviews	with	12	physician	
executives	in	2011-2013

• Exploratory	semi-structured	interviews	with	15	physician	
executives	in	2013

• Q	method	study	in	2013	(40	respondents)
• Q	method	study	in	2016	(33	respondents)
• Semi-structured	interviews	on	the	results	of	this	study	in	2017
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Predominant	individualist	
and	hierarchical	views

2013 (s24)	PRA	should	be	also	based	on	the	voice	of	medical	and	nurse	staff.
(s1)	PRA	serves	to	recognize	what	I	am	worth.
(s22)	PRA	should	be	based	on	more	challenging	goals.
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2013 (s24)	PRA	should	be	also	based	on	the	voice	of	medical	and	nurse	staff.
(s1)	PRA	serves	to	recognize	what	I	am	worth.
(s22)	PRA	should	be	based	on	more	challenging	goals.

2016 (s9)	PRA	makes	my	work more	responsible	and	self-directed.
(s2)	PRA	serves	to	distinguish	who	is	committed	more	from	those	who	work	less.
(s12)	PRA	is	ineffective	to	motivate	and	stimulate	individuals.
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2013 (s22)	PRA	should	be based	on	more	challenging	goals.
(s17)	PRA	should	be based	on	specific	criteria	for	each	type	of	job	profile.
(s19)	PRA	should	avoid creating	tensions	and	rivalries	between	colleagues.

2016 (s24)	PRA	should	be also	based	on	the	voice	of	medical	and	nurse	staff.
(s22)	PRA	should	be based	on	more	challenging	goals.
(s4)	PRA	serves	to	conduct	performance	assessment	in	a	bureaucratic	and	formalistic	way.

Predominant	advocative	
views
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2013 (s22)	PRA	should	be	based	on	more	challenging	goals.
(s17)	PRA	should	be	based	on	specific	criteria	for	each	type	of	job	profile.
(s15)	PRA	makes	everyone	feel	part	of	the	organization.

2016 (s7)	PRA	serves	to	create	a	climate	of	collaboration.
(s23)	PRA	should	be	based	primarily	on	indicators	of	group	performance.
(s16)	PRA	is	ineffective	to	improve	services	for	patients.

Some	egalitarian	views



Conclusions

RQs:	How	do	physician	executives	(aka	doctor	managers)	
understand	PRA?	Do	their	attitudes	towards	PRA	change	over	time?

• In	part,	the	views	towards	PRA	among	physician	executives	
remained	consistent	over	time
• Attitudes	are	relatively	persistent,	especially	if	value-loaded

• In	part,	after	three	years	the	views	came	to	include	stronger	
critical	tones	on	the	ineffectiveness	of	PRA	to	motivate	and	
stimulate	individuals	and	to	improve	services	for	patients,	and	
on	the	bureaucratic	and	formalistic	nature	of	PRA	practices



Conclusions

• PRA	is	often	questioned	in	professional	organizations	like	
healthcare	because	of	the	conflict	between	professional	and	
managerial	“logics”

• Attitudes	of	physician	executives	towards	PRA	are	relatively	
persistent	over	time

• Doing	PRA	may	not	result	in	greater	acceptance	of	PRA;	rather,	
more	critical	tones	may	arise	over	time

• Performance	appraisal	of	physician	executives	is	an	inherently	
political	arena	whose	legitimacy	needs	constant	institutional	
work	to	prevent	critical	arguments	to	undermine	it


